
Warthill Junior Class 7th February 2020 

Problem solving with Fractions 

Junior class are working hard on their understanding of fractions. Here are 

some pictures of Year 3 and 4s creating an accurate fraction number line for 

our working wall. They had to use their measuring skills, communication and 

teamwork to succeed.  

 

 

 

History – Chocolate Letters 

In History, we have been debating the importance of the postal service in the 

First World War; was it worth all the money and labor?  

We looked at letters from soldiers that were fighting in the war and discussed 

what primary sources can tell us about the past. The letters we looked at 

were thank you letters from Yorkshire regiments, sent to the Mayor and Sheriff 

of York in response to a Christmas gift of Rowntree chocolate that they had 

received, Christmas 1914.  

 

English – Donate a Letter 

Having explored different letters sent between soldiers and their loved ones, 

the children discussed how letters can bring such joy to the recipient. We 

decided we wanted to write a letter to bring joy to someone; the charity 

project ‘Donate a Letter’ has been set up to do just that. We are currently 

writing letters to send to someone who is suffering with cancer, the aim being 



that it will brighten their day. The children have put together some very 

thoughtful first drafts; we will be sending the letters next week.  

https://www.frommetoyouletters.co.uk/ 

Science – Electrical Circuits 

The children have really enjoyed putting their understanding of electrical 

components to the test; they have been designing circuits and recording 

these designs using symbols in a diagram. 

Today we explored how voltage effects the brightness of a bulb in a circuit.  
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